

## Suls semester 1 Week 6- exec meeting- 30 March 2020

Meeting opened: 8:05

Items:

### 1. Welcome, Apologies, (MT)

Here: Amer, Donna, Nat, Sarah, Rosie, Oscar, Daniel, Alison, Sinem, Eden, Felicity, Alex, Dani, Miriam, Mark

Apology: Ibrahim

Late: Deaundre, Sarah Purvis, Max

Absent: Patrick, abbey, barry, dani

2. Capacity check-in (MT)
3. Last week Updates/shoutouts (MT)
4. What's on this week:
  - A. **Mon:**
  - B. **Tues:**
  - C. **Wed:** Ashurst PGP
  - D. **Thurs:**
  - E. **Fri:** Netflix: Chick Flick and Chill (Sinem)
    - Simple event – waiting to have a design for the event which isn't really that necessary – just did it to get some going in the new facebook group
    - Will just set the link up on the day
5. **Careers**

Discussion on how to keep sponsored zoom event professional

  - Maybe we can move to facebook live instead (Daniel)
  - We could get students to submit questions through Slido (Deaunde)
  - There's a function where they can't unmute themselves (Nat)
  - If someone is being really abusive we can retroactively mute them (Felicity)
  - The question will likely be asked and it's just a matter of keeping it civil (Amer)
6. **Consultation Officer Mentoring Group for LLB I (NL)**
  - Had first meeting with consultation officers
  - Want to foster a greater sense of community with the LLB1
  - Decided to focus more on llb1 cohort
  - Consultation officers are the members
  - Each of these officers are llb3 or above or jd3
  - Here's an opportunity to meet an older student and ask them any question in general
  - Real purpose is for llb 1 students to have opportunity to meet other llb1 students

- Reason why JDs aren't included in this is because most of the consultation officers are LLB1s and LLB4s
- Maybe scope to add JDs later
- Asked consultation officer to send photo – put together a post to introduce consultation officers to broader law school – hopefully that should roll out in the next day or two

Deaundre (brought up Socials)

- Are there actual social events for first years
- Virtual law cruise
- Alex- we don't know how zoom works to come up with anything
- Max- online scavenger hunt
- Amer- wants a moderator
- Alex- obscure trivia
- Deaundre- maybe do a speed dating activity
- Nat- do a tiktok dance for everyone
- Dani can do campus events

## **7. Accessibility at Law School (AN)**

- Lost swipe access
- Can go into new law building

Textbook availability (Nat) - what to do now that library is closed

- having faculty upload the textbooks themselves (Max)
- maybe get the pdf (max)
- sending pdfs is illegal (donna)
- - just because they are the writer doesn't mean they can give the textbook to other people
- (max)
- Max will make a post advertising the allowance of late textbook loans (Max)
- Speak to faculty and unit coordinators to liaise and say people don't have access to textbooks
- Don't want to buy online textbooks for people (Amer)
- We lost funding last week so probably don't have enough money to expand the textbook loan scheme (Donna)
- Seems like lecturers don't know what to do (Nat)

## **8. SULS Committees (AN)**

- add committee members to the facebook group
- list of all suls members and committee members will be put on the website .. do this sometime today
- website has already been updated just with everyone there

- in terms of going forward please meet with your committee if you haven't done so already
- In the facebook group theres a form for committee members to fill out – one is the liaison officer – keep committee updated on what is happening with any committee
- Different roles for members, doesn't make sense for people doing investment project to randomly do something like this
- if you want to not have a liaison officer then see if we can cancel it all together (Amer)

**9. Wellbeing Group (AN)**

- Please share wellbeing group with committees and friends to gain further traction

Meeting closed: 9:00